
Risk Matters: Telemedicine

By Jeffrey A. Woods, JD

Governmental shelter-in-place orders and the need to avoid unnecessary physical contact 
driven by the coronavirus pandemic have caused many providers and patients to suddenly 
turn to the virtual world to provide and receive care.  While this has generally been good 
for the healthcare system and patient safety, telemedicine is not an appropriate modality 
for all clinical presentations. Some medical issues cannot be resolved over the phone, or 
even with video, and require an in-person visit. The physician must have enough 
information to form an opinion about treating the patient; optimally, the provider will either 
have relevant medical records or be able to obtain information during the telemedicine 
encounter. If not, or if the medical issue is one that cannot be resolved via telemedicine, 
the physician should refer the patient for an in-person encounter and advise them of the 
next steps.  Delivering healthcare through telemedicine requires the same compliance with 
the standard of care, as well as applicable laws and regulations, as in the treatment of 
patients in the traditional setting.
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change over time.
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